

Choctaw Nation of Oklahoma

P.O. Box 1210 • Durant, OK 74702-1210 • (580) 924-8280

Gary Batton Chief

Jack Austin, Jr. Assistant Chief

August 28, 2023

Dear Tribal Council Member:

This is to request your approval of my reappointment of Mr. Michael Burrage as the General Counsel of the Choctaw Nation. This request is in accordance with Article IX, Section 12 of the Constitution of the Choctaw Nation of Oklahoma.

Your consideration of my request is very much appreciated. Should you have any questions regarding this appointment, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Gary Batton, Chief

Choctaw Nation of Oklahoma

GB/tm